
 
From: Parry1, James (Litigation Lawyer) <James.Parry1@trafford.gov.uk>  
Sent: Friday, October 27, 2023 1:54 PM 
To: abigailmiller.consulting@outlook.com 
Subject: YOUR CLIENTS: ACCADEMY MUSIC GROUP LIMITED - O2 VICTORIA 
WAREHOUSE 
Importance: High 
  
Dear Ms Miller: 
  
I am instructed that you have submitted documents in purported compliance with the 
improvement notice served upon your clients and within the extended time limit 
which expires today. 
  
As you will be aware, responsibility for compliance with Health and Safety legislation 
rests with your clients. The documents will be reviewed in due course, however no 
assurance can be given that they are compliant at this time. 
  
Given the necessity for the Health and Safety of those employed at or who visit the 
02 Victoria Warehouse and the number of forthcoming events your clients have 
advertised and the large number of people who will attend those events, it is not 
appropriate to extend the period in which you were required to comply with the 
relevant legislation. 
  
It is a matter for your clients individual judgment to satisfy themselves that the events 
that are to be staged at the 02 Victoria Warehouse can be conducted safely and in 
accordance with the legislative regime. If you are not so satisfied or have any doubts 
that they can be safely conducted in accordance with the legislative regime, you 
will  no doubt wish to advise your clients to actively consider whether the events 
should proceed. 
  
Regards 
  
James Parry, Litigation Lawyer (Locum) 
Legal Services | Trafford Council | Trafford Town Hall | Talbot Road | Stretford | M32 
0TH 
Email: james.parry1@trafford.gov.uk 
Tel: 07974615194 
Fax: 0161 912 4294 
  
Authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority SRA No.65042 
  
Ref: 017623/01473967 
  
  
This message and any attachment is intended for the sole use of the person 
named in the address and it may contain privileged or confidential information, 
disclosure of which is prohibited by law. If you are not the addressee, you 
must not copy or deliver this message to anyone. 
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Trafford Council is a well-performing, low-cost council delivering excellent services to 
make Trafford a great place to live, learn, work and relax.  You can find out more 
about us by visiting www.trafford.gov.uk 
  
  
This email and its attachments are confidential and for the exclusive use of the intended 
recipient(s). If you are not the intended recipient(s) please do not read, print, re-transmit, 
store or act in reliance on it or any attachments. If you have received this communication in 
error please notify the sender immediately by e-mail or by telephone and then permanently 
delete the e-mail and any copies of it. The Council may be required to disclose this email or 
any response to it under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
The full Trafford Council email disclaimer can be viewed 
at: http://www.trafford.gov.uk/emaildisclaimer.asp 
 
GCSX This transmission is intended for the named addressee(s) only and may contain 

sensitive or protectively marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be handled 
accordingly. Unless you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the 
addressee) you may not copy or use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received 
this transmission in error please notify the sender immediately. All GCSX traffic may be 
subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 
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